
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 16 FEBRUARY 2009
 
EX.022/09
CALDEWGATE/SHADDONGATE DEVELOPMENT BRIEF



(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.275/08, the Head of Planning and Housing Services reported (DS.13/09) on the Caldewgate/Shaddongate Development Brief - Supplementary Planning Document.  He informed Members that the report had been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 4 December and at a workshop for Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee Members and the Development Control Committee Members on the 16 January and the outcome of the workshop had then been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on the 22 January 2009.  He set out for Members the comments and concerns which had been raised at the workshop.  A copy of Minute IOS.13/09 outlining the main themes that had been raised during the workshop was also circulated.

He added that the brief to date had been prepared by Gillespies and it was envisaged that the information provided would be used in the final consultation version, however comments raised by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Environment Agency would require some sections to be modified, and he sought clarification from the Executive on the way forward.

Summary of options rejected

Option A as set out in paragraph 1.7 of Report DS.13/09.

DECISION

That the Executive agree that the Caldewgate/Shaddongate Development Brief as amended be submitted to the meeting of the City Council on 3 March 2009 for approval prior to it being circulated for wider consultation.

Reasons for Decision

To ensure that consultation forms an integral part of the preparation of further guidance on policies contained within the Carlisle District Local Plan.







